
 

Welcome to Sonshine Club!! 

Here is some information for you… 

 

Who leads Sonshine Club? 

Sonshine Clubs throughout San Diego are sponsored by Sonshine Haven, a 

non-profit organization started in 1993. The clubs at Jamacha and Jamul School are 

led by Jamul Community Church. If you would like more information about either of 

these organizations go to sonshinehaven.org or jamul.org.  For questions specifically 

about these two clubs please contact kids@jamul.org or call (619)669-7203. All 

volunteers have gone through a thorough application and training process, and are 

excited to serve at club. 

 

What will my child be learning? 

Children will learn from the greatest book ever written, the Bible, God’s love 

letter to us. From the beginning of the Bible to the last page we see his love and care 

for us. Each week there will be a handout about what the children have specifically 

learned along with the memory verse. Children can recite the verse the next week for 

a reward. Once they have recited 3 verses they will earn a Cain’s meal. Remember, 

the greatest reward is learning the words of truth from the Bible. Most weeks the 5th 

graders will be learning the lesson in their own small group with a leader to guide 

them in discovering Bible truths for themselves.  

 

What are the behavioral expectations for my child? 

During club we have a lot of fun together, but the only way everyone can have 

fun together is if everyone is respectful. We have four rules at Sonshine Club, Respect 

God, Respect the Leaders, Respect Each Other, and HAVE FUN!! If someone is 

continually disobeying these rules that child will be asked to take a “reset,” a two 
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week break from Sonshine Club. Parents will be contacted when a “reset” is being 

considered. Following the rules will be affirmed and rewarded during every club.   

 

What is the check in/out process? 

Jamacha School: 

●​ Check in directly after school in the Multi-purpose room. 

●​ Check out is at 2pm in the Multi-purpose room. 

●​ Children participating in EDP will stay with Sonshine Club staff until 

moving to EDP.  

Jamul School: 

●​ Check in directly after school at the lunch tables. 

●​ Once children are checked in we will be walking together to the GSDA 

campus learning center. 

●​ Pick up at 4pm at the GSDA campus in the learning center. (If GSDA 

parking lot is closed children will be walked back by Sonshine Club staff 

to Jamul Elementary parking lot for pick up at 4pm.) 

●​ Children participating in Champions will be walked back by Sonshine Club 

staff to Jamul Elementary campus and afterschool club..  

 

Both Schools: ARRIVING ON TIME to pick up your 

children is necessary and greatly appreciated!   

 

How do I sign my child up? 

Fill out the registration form provided at www.jamul.org/kidsworld or in your 

school office and bring to club. Children must have a signed permission slip to 

participate in club. 

 

Thank you so much for trusting us with your kids! 
We care so much about each one of them, 

and are looking forward to getting to know 
the children and you throughout the year! 
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